

Transportation Building 310 Maple Park Avenue S.E. P.O. Box 47300 Olympia, WA 98504-7300 360-705-7000 TTY: 1-800-833-6388 www.wsdot.wa.gov

September 12, 2022

Mr. Johnnie Perkins City Administrator, City of Spokane 808 W. Spokane Falls Blvd Spokane, WA 99201

Dear City Administrator Perkins:

This communication serves to formally acknowledge receipt of your letter dated Thursday September 8, 2022. Within that letter, you ask for a response by Monday September 12.

As you know, homelessness is a challenging issue for the residents living nearby, staff who respond to the area and for the people actually living in the encampment. Your letter merits a considered response by all agencies in receipt of it and we will follow-up with a more substantive response.

Sincerely,

Roger M, Millar, PE, FASCE, FAICP

Secretary of Transportation

RM:jd